
July 21,2010

Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552
EM.All.: RegComments@fhfa.gov
Subject Line: RlN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RlN 2590-AA27

Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside in a
manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the Enterprise Duty to
Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for Comments (RlN 2590-AA27)
released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home personal property
loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key segment of the housing market.
Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not even have access to the American goal -and dream
- of owning a single-family home. FHFA's initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations
from the GSEs' duty to serve denies millions ofAmericans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs in this market is
critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide fmancing for buyers when
existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale manufactured homes are severely
depressed today because ofthe lack of available financing, and many families like mine have been hurt as a result.
In many cases, families that needed to move for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell
their homes at any price due to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair
and can severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically viable
institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an obligation
to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that currently reside in manufactured home land­
lease communities. I believe the manufactured housing industry stands ready to address personal property
lending issues identified by FHFA in the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in
economically viable programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to live in
manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured homeowner, I urge FHFA
to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home personal property loans as part of the
GSEs duty to serve.

Sincerely,

San George Estates Resident Lot # t.D L
Medford, OR



July 21, 2010·

Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552
EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gov
Subject Line: RlN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RJN 2590-AA27

Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside in a
manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the Enterprise Duty to
Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for Comments (RIN 2590-AA27)
released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home personal property
loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key segment of the housing market.
Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not even have access to the American goal -and dream
- of owning a single-family home. FHFA's initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations
from the GSEs' duty to serve denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs in this market is
critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide financing for buyers when
existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale manufactured homes are severely
depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and many families like mine have been hurt as a result.
In many cases, families that needed to move for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell
their homes at any price due to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair
and can severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically viable
institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an obligation
to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that currently reside in manufactured home land­
lease communities. I believe the manufactured housing industry stands ready to address personal property
lending issues identified by FHFA in the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in
economically viable programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to live in
manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured homeowner, I urge FHFA
to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home personal property loans as part of the
GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments

Sincerely, O~ <C:

San George Estates Resident Lot # '3 6 7
Medford, OR



July 21,2010

Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552
EMAIL: RegComments@thfa.gov
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27

Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice ofProposed Rule Making and Request for
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHFA's
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve
denies millions ofAmericans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the
GSEs in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to
provide fmancing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values
for resale manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available
financing, and many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that
needed to move for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes
at any price due to the lack of available fmancing. Denying us financing opportunities is
unfair and can severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have
worked so hard to build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain
economically viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA
and the GSEs also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million
Americans that currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the
manufactured housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues
identified by FHFA in the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in
economically viable programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,~~
Lof #. 32-.""0
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July 21,2010

Mr. Alfred :M.. PolLard, General Counsel
Federal Jiousing Finance Agency
1700 GS~ N.W. Fourth Hoor
WashilJ.gton, DC 20552
EMAlL: RegComm,ems@fhfa.gov
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Sc;rvc: Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 25':Xl-AA27

Dear :Mr. Pollatd:

l am Q11C of the J;Oughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactut-w h()m~ and reside in a
manufactured home land-lease c01llmunity. Please co.tlllidcr this letter as a response to the Entetprise Duty to
Serve Underserved Mattets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for Comments (RlN 2590-AA27)
released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicatel!l that it wiU .not con:;ider stJPPOIting manufactured home personal property
loans. I am adves:sely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a by segment ofthe howing marlcet.
Without m.anufactured housing, millions offamilies would not even have access to the American goal-and dream
~ of owning a single·family home. fHFA's initial decision to exclude peuonal jroperty lending coruliderati~

nom the GSE~' duty to sexve demi=s millions ofAmericans the OWOrtunity for homeoWnersbip.

Access to a personal property loan is alr:eady very difficult to obtain, so participatio.nby the GSC'l in this matket is
critical not otlly to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide financing for buyers when
existing h011lCOwnetS need to sell their hom~. Market values fur resale manufactured homes are severely
depressed today b<::cause of the1~ ofavailable fmancing, and many families like mine: have been hurt as a result.
In many case&, families that needed to move for' family. hea1tlt, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell
their bomes at any price due 10 the lack of available financing. Deny.i.ng us financing opportunities i~ unfair
and can severely red~ce the value of my home. It can de;stroy equity many have lVorked so hard to builel.

As a ta:xpayer, I appreCiate the concerns railled by FHFA to ensute the GSEs remain economically viable
institutio:ns and that adequate consumer protectiOns are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an obligatio.ll.
to serve manufactured hQusing and the 10.8 m.i11ion AmoriC3ns that currently reside in manufactured home land­
lease communities. r be1i~e the manufactuled housing industry stands ready to add:rcas plIDjonaI property
lending issues identified by FHFA in the: proposed role in a substantive and productive tnaoner that results in
economically viable programs that also serve these woefully unde.rserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to sene the families wbo enjoy the ben~fits 3I.Id tbe ability to Jive In
manufactll~ homes and manufactured borne communities. As a manufactured '-omeowner, I urge FlIFA
to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home personal pro~rty loans as part of the
GSEs duty to se..-ve.

'Thank you tor: your. consideration of1:h.ese co:m.rnents.

sz'cere: '7 /
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San George~ Resident Lot # :22
Medford, OR



July 21,2010

Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552
E:MAll..: RegComments@thfa.gov
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27

Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside in a
manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the Enterprise Duty to
Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for Comments (RIN 2590-AA27)
released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home personal property
loans. I am adversely affected by this proposaL Manufactured housing is a key segment of the housing market.
Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not even have access to the American goal-and dream
- of owning a single-family home. FHFA's initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations
from the GSEs' duty to serve denies millions ofAmericans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs in this market is
critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide fInancing for buyers when
existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale manufactured homes are severely
depressed today because ofthe lack of available fInancing, and many families like mine have been hurt as a result.
In many cases, families that needed to move for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell
their homes at any price due to the lack of available fInancing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair
and can severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically viable
institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an obligation
to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that currently reside in manufactured home land­
lease communities. I believe the manufactured housing industry stands ready to address personal property
lending issues identified by FHFA in the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in
economically viable programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FBFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to live in
manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured homeowner, I nrge FBFA
to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home personal property loans as part of the
GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,

1.cY6+ 7 $-

San George Estates Resident Lot #
Medford, OR



July 21,2010

Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street, N.W. FOUlth Floor
Washington, DC 20552
EMAIL: RegComments@fllfa.gov
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27

Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside in a
manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the Enterprise Duty to
Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for Comments (RIN 2590-AA27)
released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home personal propelty
loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key segment of the housing market.
Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not even have access to the American goal-and dream
- of owning a single-family home. FHFA's initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations
from the GSEs' duty to serve denies millions of Americans the oppOltunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal propelty loan is already very difficult to obtain, so patticipation by the GSEs in this market is
critical not only to ensure oppOltunities for homeownership, but also to provide financing for buyers when
existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale manufactured homes are severely
depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and many families like mine have been hurt as a result.
In many cases, families that needed to move for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell
their homes at any price due to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair
and can severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to build.

As a taxpayer, 1 appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically viable
institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an obligation
to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that currently reside in manufactured home land­
lease communities. 1 believe the manufactured housing industry stands ready to address personal propelty
lending issues identified by FHFA in the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in
economically viable programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to live in
manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured homeowner, I urge FHFA
to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home personal property loans as part of the
GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

~//



July 21,2010

Mr. Alfred M. Pollard. General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street. N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552
EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gov
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27

Dear Mr. Pollard:

i am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside in a
manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the Enterprise Duty to
Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for Comments (RlN 2590-AA27)
released June 7, 2010 by the FHF'..l\.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home personal property
loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key segment of the housing market.
Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not even have access to the American goal-and dream
- of owning a single-family home. FHFA's initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations
from the GSEs' duty to serve denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs in this market is
critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide financing for buyers when
existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale manufactured homes are severely
depressed today because ofthe lack of available financing, and many families like mine have been hurt as a result.
In many cases, families that needed to move for family, health, job. or economic reasons have been unable to sell
their homes at any price due to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair
and can severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically viable
institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an obligation
to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that currently reside in manufactured home land­
lease communities. I believe the manufactured housing industry stands ready to address personal property
lending issues identified by FHFA in the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in
economically viable programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to live in
manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured homeowner, I urge FHFA
to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home personal property loans as part of the
GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

San George Estates Resident Lot # L/ /
Medford, OR



July 21,2010

Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552
EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gov
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27

Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside in a
manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the Enterprise Duty to
Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for Comments (RIN 2590-AA27)
released June 7, 20 I0 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home personal propelty
loans. I am adversely atfected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key segment of the housing market.
Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not even have access to the American goal-and dream
- of owning a single-family home. FHFA's initial decision to exclude personal propelty lending considerations
from the GSEs' duty to serve denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal propelty loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs in this market is
critical not only to ensure oppOltunities for homeownership, but also to provide financing for buyers when
existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale manufactured homes are severely
depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and many families like mine have been hurt as a result.
In many cases, families that needed to move for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell
their homes at any price due to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair
and can severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically viable
institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an obligation
to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that currently reside in manufactured home land­
lease communities. I believe the manutactured housing industry stands ready to address personal property
lending issues identified by FHFA in the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in
economically viable programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to live in
manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured homeowner, I urge FHFA
to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home personal property loans as part of the
GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,
/!.~df Hp~>J.r//~·r

San George Estates Resident Lot # 'I z. 0
Medford, OR



July 21,2010

Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street, N.W. FOUlth Floor
Washington, DC 20552
EMAIL: RegComments@fllfa.gov
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27

Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside in a
manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the Enterprise Duty to
Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for Comments (RIN 2590-AA27)
released June 7,2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider suppOlting manufactured home personal property
loans. 1 am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key segment of the housing market.
Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not even have access to the American goal-and dream
- of owning a single-family home. FHFA's initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations
from the GSEs' duty to serve denies millions of Americans the oppOltunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so palticipation by the GSEs in this market is
critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide financing for buyers when
existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale manufactured homes are severely
depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and many families like mine have been hurt as a result.
In many cases, families that needed to move for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell
their homes at any price due to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair
and can severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically viable
institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an obligation
to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that currently reside in manufactured home land­
lease communities. I believe the manufactured housing industry stands ready to address personal property
lending issues identified by FHFA in the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in
economically viable programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to live in
manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactm"ed homeownel", I urge FHFA
to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home personal property loans as part of the
GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,

San George Estates Resident Lot #__~_"_%_~_~/_,
Medford, OR



July 21,2010

Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552
EMAIL: RegComments@t11fa.gov
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27

Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 miIIion people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside in a
manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the Enterprise Duty to
Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for Comments (RIN 2590-AA27)
released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home personal propelty
loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key segment of the housing market.
Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not even have access to the American goal-and dream
- of owning a single-family home. FHFA's initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations
from the GSEs' duty to serve denies millions of Americans the oppOltunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs in this market is
critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide financing for buyers when
existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale manufactured homes are severely
depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and many families like mine have been hUlt as a result.
In many cases, families that needed to move for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to seii
their homes at any price due to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair
and can severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically viable
institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an obligation
to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that currently reside in manufactured home land­
lease communities. I believe the manufactured housing industry stands ready to address personal property
lending issues identified by FHFA in the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in
economically viable programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to live in
manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured homeowner, I urge FHFA
to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home personal property loans as part of the
GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.



July 21,2010

Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552
EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gov
Subject Line: RlN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RlN 2590-AA27

Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside in a
manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the Enterprise Duty to
Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for Comments (RlN 2590-AA27)
released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home personal property
loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key segment of the housing market.
Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not even have access to the American goal-and dream
- of owning a single-family home. FHFA's initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations
from the GSEs' duty to serve denies millions ofAmericans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs in this market is
critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide financing for buyers when
existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale manufactured homes are severely
depressed today because ofthe lack of available financing, and many families like mine have been hurt as a result.
In many cases, families that needed to move for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell
their homes at any price due to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair
and can severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically viable
institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an obligation
to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that currently reside in manufactured home land­
lease communities. I believe the manufactured housing industry stands ready to address personal property
lending issues identified by FHFA in the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in
economically viable programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to live in
manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured homeowner, I urge FHFA
to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home personal property loans as part of the
GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,

Andrea Avery
San George Estates Resident
10 E South Stage Rd Lot 37
Medford, OR 97501-8838



July 21,2010

Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552
EMA.rr,: RegComments@fhfa.gov
Subject Line: RlN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RlN 2590-AA27

Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside in a
manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the Enterprise Duty to
Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for Comments (RlN 2590-AA27)
released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home personal property
loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key segment of the housing market.
Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not even have access to the American goal-and dream
- of owning a single-family home. FHFA's initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations
from the GSEs' duty to serve denies millions ofAmericans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs in this market is
critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide fmancing for buyers when
existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale manufactured homes are severely
depressed today because ofthe lack of available financing, and many families like mine have been hurt as a result.
In many cases, families that needed to move for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell
their homes at any price due to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair
and can severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically viable
institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an obligation
to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that currently reside in manufactured home land­
lease communities. I believe the manufactured housing industry stands ready to address personal property
lending issues identified by FHFA in the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in
economically viable programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to live in
manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured homeowner, I urge FHFA
to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home personal property loans as part of the
GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you fO;r\r consideration of these comments.

Sincerely, Vij W~

San George Estates Resident Lot # '-/~
Medford, OR



July 21,2010

Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552
EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gov
Subject Line: RlN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RlN 2590-AA27

Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside in a
manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the Enterprise Duty to
Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for Comments (RlN 2590-AA27)
released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home personal property
loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key segment of the housing market.
Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not even have access to the American goal-and dream
- of owning a single-family home. FHFA's initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations
from the GSEs' duty to serve denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs in this market is
critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide fmancing for buyers when
existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale manufactured homes are severely
depressed today because ofthe lack of available financing, and many families like mine have been hurt as a result.
In many cases, families that needed to move for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell
their homes at any price due to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair
and can severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically viable
institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an obligation
to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that currently reside in manufactured home land­
lease communities. I believe the manufactured housing industry stands ready to address personal property
lending issues identified by FHFA in the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in
economically viable programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to live in
manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured homeowner, I urge FHFA
to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home personal property loans as part of the
GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your consideration ofthese comments.

San George Estates Resident Lot
Medford, OR



July 21,2010

Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552
EMAIL: RegComments@thfa.gov
Subject Line: RlN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufacmred Housing Industry RlN 2590-AA27

Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufacmred home and reside in a
manufacmred home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the Enterprise Duty to
Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for Comments (RlN 2590-AA27)
released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home personal property
loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key segment of the housing market.
Without manufacmred housing, millions of families would not even have access to the American goal-and dream
- of owning a single-family home. FHFA's initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations
from the GSEs' duty to serve denies millions ofAmericans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs in this market is
critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide fmancing for buyers when
existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale manufacmred homes are severely
depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and many families like mine have been hurt as a result.
In many cases, families that needed to move for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell
their homes at any price due to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair
and can severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically viable
institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an obligation
to serve manufacmred housing and the 10.8 million Americans that currently reside in manufacmred home land­
lease communities. I believe the manufactured housing industry stands ready to address personal property
lending issues identified by FHFA in the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in
economically viable programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to live in
manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured homeowner, I urge FHFA
to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home personal property loans as part of the
GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for your_conS~deration of~s::U

Sincerely,/A/~./J~

San George Estates Resident Lot # J 7
Medford, OR




